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Board Direction 

BD-003709-19 

ABP-304484-19 
 

 

At a meeting held on 06/08/2019, the Board considered the report of the Inspector, 

and the documents and submissions on file generally. 

 

The Board decided that the proposed development, consisting of refurbishment 

works on the East and West Embankments at Shannon Airport as described in the 

plans and particulars received by An Bord Pleanála on the 20th day of May 2019, 

does not fall within one or more of the paragraphs specified in the condition 

contained in section 37A(2) of the Planning and Development Act 2000, as 

amended, and consequently does not constitute strategic infrastructure 

development.   

 

A planning application should be made in the first instance to Clare County Council. 

 

 

 

 

 

Board Member:  Date: 06/08/2019 

 Dave Walsh   

 

 


